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I would like to acknowledge everyone 
associated with the development of 
this first District 9670 and Club Virtual 
Changeover; what an outstanding 
success it was – as evidenced by the 
number of participants.

Amanda and I welcome Neville 
Parsons who will be the first District 

Governor of the new District 9660; he 
is a great addition to our leadership 
team. 

Congratulations to all incoming Club 
Boards across the District and in 
particular to David Fuller (who was 
part of this Virtual Changeover) 
Incoming President of the Rotary 

Club of Rylstone-Kandos, and his 
wife Helen who will soon become a 
Rotarian.

To District Chairs and members of 
the Committees – congratulations on 
making your commitments. We look 
forward to working with you over the 
next 12-24 months.

As a District we now embark on the 
new model of Area Governors, rather 
than Assistant Governors. Our team 
of AGs for the next 2 years will be 
Joy Adams (Zone A, Western Area), 
Phil Gorton (Zone B, Upper Hunter), 
Christine Warmsley (Zone C, Maitland, 
The Bay and Dungog Paterson), and 
Craig Henningham with AG-Elect 
Pam Dean-Jones (Zone D, Newcastle 
and Lake Macquarie area).

This is a new initiative to bring groups 
of 10-12 Clubs into closer connection, 
with opportunities for closer liaison, 
sharing members for activities, fund-
raising etc, social interaction and local 
problem-solving.

There is also a real opportunity for 
group development and learning 
particular to area and club needs, 
regular interaction with your AG, the 
capacity to share interesting guest 
speakers and connect with others out 
side our District (and country even!) as 
each AG has their own Zoom account 
to make things happen.

The events of the last 12 months 
has most certainly accelerated our 
ability to adapt and change quickly 
in an uncertain landscape, proving 
that Rotary Opens Opportunities to 
grow and transform to meet the needs 
of our Clubs, communities and others 
across the world.

It is with great pride that it was 
announced this week Rotary 
International has now declared a 7th 
Area of Focus, added to the existing 
6… Supporting The Environment.

I’d like to introduce to you the 
incoming District Management 
Committee for 2020-21 consisting 
of: IPDG Graeme Hooper, District 
Secretary Glenda Kociszewski, 
District Treasurer Tim Rossington, 
Western Clubs Representative 
Nicole Shanks, Central Clubs 
Representative Christine Walmsley, 
Eastern Clubs Representative Phil 
Gorton, DGE Amanda Roach, DGN 
Neville Parsons and myself.  These 
Rotarians are committed to the 
excellent governance, promotion and 
well-being of our District. I thank each 
of them for their personal commitment 
and energy for this task.   

On the afternoon prior to the District 
Virtual Changeover the first ever Zoom 
Virtual College of Governors meeting 
was held. I congratulate all those who 

attended where I was able to give a 
short address outlining my Vision for 
the District and formally introduce 
incoming DG Neville Parsons for the 
new District of 9660 in 2022-23. The 
uptake of this new technology by the 
PDGs is to be commended and sets 
an example to our District of how 
adaptable and innovative this group 
of leaders are to change. My thanks 
and best wishes to you all.    

I would like to thank everyone for their 
best wishes to Amanda and I for a 
successful year as DG of this great 
District. 
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Isda’s Column
What an amazing journey we all had 
over the last year. Us pups have been 
in all sorts of places and up to all sorts 
of mischief – and everyone’s been 
working so hard.

Although DG Graeme and Sue’s year 
has now passed and DG becomes 
IPDG, us pups are still hard at work 
for a few more months yet. That 
coronavirus thingy got in our way and 
slowed us down a bit, but we’re going 
to play catch-up.  

Before the end of June, DG Graeme 
and Sue and Jasper and me, we hit 
the road again. We went way out west 
to see our friends out there. Chloe 
and Jasper were getting along very 
well in Cobar. As for Svea in Bourke, 
she apparently was busy minding the 
fridge.

Donations to Integra Service Dogs Australia can be made, either direct to 
ISDA: www.isda.com.au

with your Club name or Surname + “Rotary”

…or, to District 9670:

Your Club name + “PP19/20”

…or, via direct banking:

Bendigo Bank BSB - 633 000 Account no – 167718972 with 
“Rotary” as transfer description; will really help all my friends.

We got around the traps quite a bit and 
we’re going back again to catch the 
ones we missed. Just have to hope 
DG Graeme doesn’t blow another 
tyre. What an adventure that was in 
the middle of nowhere. Jasper and me 
just looked at each other and said, “So 
what happens now?”

Along the way and all through the year, 
so many money tins etc have been 
emptied into my bank account and 
it really is growing. Thank you so so 
much everyone and keep up the great 
work through to DG 
David and Amanda’s 
Conference next year. 

Presentation of 
District Awards 
– the real thing!

Once COVID-19 restrictions were 
eased in June, DG Graeme and 
Sue were on the road to deliver and 
physically present some of the District 
Awards for 2019-20.

Wellington Rotary Club
DG Graeme and President Elect 
Emily Falson with the Shirley Stanley 
Memorial Award

Cobar Rotary Club
DG Graeme and President Peter 
Paton with the Preserve Planet Earth 
Award

Rotarian of the Year Award
DG Graeme and Zone 8 Rotarian of 
the Year Award winners, Gordon and 
Therese Hill, Rotary Club of Cobar

Dubbo Macquarie Rotary Club
DG Graeme and President Peter 
McInnes with the ShelterBox Bronze 
Award

Rotary Themes: July & August

July - (Non Designated Month)
Start of new Rotary officers’ year of 
service.

•  Tree Plantation

•  Reduce, Re-Use, Re-Cycle Waste

August - Membership & Extension 
Month
Membership and New Club 
Development Month, a time to focus 
on Rotary’s continuing need for 
growth, to seek new members and 
form new clubs.
•  Update your classifications list 
and circulate amongst members and 
accordingly fill up the Vacancies
•  Educate members about 
membership procedure
•  Induct New Members
•  Invite Rotaractors to join Rotary
•  Consider inviting Local Personalities 

to be Inducted as Honorary Members
•  Organise Seminar on Club level 
& a Public meeting inviting non 
Rotary friends and Rotary Alumni 
to emphasise advantages of joining 
Rotary

http://www.rotary9670.org.au
http://www.isda.com.au
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Rotary leadership can be a rewarding 
experience which involves personal 
commitment and at times can require 
sacrifices. I would like to acknowledge 
the efforts of IPDG Graeme and Sue 
Hooper, Past District Secretary Geoff 
Alderdice, the outgoing Assistant 
Governors and other District Officers 
who have served our D9670 during 
the last year. The District offers them 
our thanks for a job well done and 
best wishes for the future.

District Changeover
Congratulations and best wishes to 
Sue and Graeme on the birth of their 
first grandchild – Abigail Mabel. This 
is an excellent way to finish the Rotary 
year and now they can focus on 
spending time with family, watching 
the next generation grow through the 
eyes of grandparents. 

DG David Roach

1. District Changeover “Top Table” as we 
begin the evening: Sue & DG Graeme 
Hooper; DGN Amanda Roach, President-
Elect (RC Rylstone-Kandos) David Fuller, 
DGE David Roach
2. RC Rylstone-Kandos President David 
Fuller
3. DG Graeme and Sue Hooper
4. DG Graeme Hooper
5. IPDG Graeme Hooper and DG David 
Roach
6. DGN Neville and Patti Parsons, via 
videolink
7. DG David presenting the “badge of 
office” to DGE Amanda Roach
8. DG David congratulating DGE Amanda 
Roach
9. IPDG Graeme and Sue Hooper and DG 
David Roach
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District Governor  
2020-21: David 
Roach
David was born and 
raised in Newcastle, 
1 of 5 boys. David 
was educated at 
Broadmeadow Boys 

High School. David then attended 
Newcastle College of Advanced 
Education from 1977 until 1979. 
At the completion of his Diploma in 
Education, David worked for Colonial 
Sugar Refinery as a teaching tutor 
on a cattle station in the Northern 
Territory and then on a sheep station 
in Queensland.

David was appointed to Rouchel 
Public School in the Upper Hunter 
as Teacher in Charge in 1982. David 
met Amanda at this time through 
teaching, as Amanda was Teacher in 
Charge of John Foley Special School 
in Muswellbrook. They were married 
in Muswellbrook in 1985 and have 5 
children Zachary, Yedda, Eamonn, 
Imogene and Finley, mostly living and 
working in Newcastle. They are also 
proud grandparents.

In 1992-93 David retrained as a Special 
Education teacher in Newcastle. They 
were both appointed to schools in the 
Central Tablelands of NSW and have 
held executive positions with the NSW 
Department of Education.

David first joined the Rotary Club of 
Rylstone-Kandos in 2003. David was 
elected President 2006/2007. David 
has been Assistant Governor for Zone 
3 from 2015 – 18.

David received Paul Harris Fellow 
Recognitions from the Rotary Club 
of Rylstone-Kandos in 2011 and was 

at that stage. Some of David & 
Amanda’s children have participated 
in Rotary and University exchange 
programs, as well as other Rotary 
programs offered to youth.

In 1992-93 Amanda retrained as a 
School Counsellor at the University 
of Newcastle, while David pursued 
qualifications in Special Education. 
Both she and David were appointed 
to schools in the Central Tablelands of 
NSW, holding executive positions with 
the NSW Department of Education. 
Both are now retired.

Amanda first joined the Rotary 
Club of Rylstone-Kandos in 2003, 
followed by David in the same year. 
Amanda has been President five 
times in her Club. She has served 
as the Assistant Governor for Zone 
3 in District 9670. She has a keen 
interest in all youth programs, as well 
as Rotary’s support of people who 
have disabilities or mental health 
issues or disadvantage, mental health 
and particularly Rotarians Against 
Malaria and Shelterbox. She is a 
facilitator for Youth Mental Health First 
Aid programs and a volunteer  for 
other community assistance such as 
NALAG and Max Potential.

David and Amanda both received 
Paul Harris Fellow Recogntions from 
the Rotary Club of Rylstone-Kandos 
in 2011 and both were recognised 
by the District through a Paul Harris 
Sapphire in 2016. 

David and Amanda both joined the 
District’s Youth Exchange Committee. 
Amanda is currently a Youth Exchange 
Officer and a Youth Protection/
Wellfare Officer on the Committee. 

David and Amanda are extremely 
active at Club level assisting with the 
coordination of all major community 

recognised by the District through a 
Paul Harris Sapphire in 2016. 

David was Chair of both the District’s 
Short Term Youth Exchange and the 
Long Term program. Some of their 
children have participated in Rotary 
and University exchange programs. 

David is extremely active at Club 
level assisting with the coordination 
of all major community projects and 
fundraisers for the Rotary Club of 
Rylstone-Kandos. They also managed 
the Australiana Gift Shop on behalf of 
their Club. 

David is determined to continue the 
outstanding work of Past District 
Governors and the present G-Train, 
being acutely aware of what has 
been done in the past by the many 
great clubs and their honoured 
members, whilst keen to support the 
aspirations of those now benefiting 
from membership of Rotary. 

D9670 District 
Governor Elect: 
Amanda Roach
Amanda was educated 
in Sydney and was 
a member of Interact 
throughout high 
school. Her tertiary 
studies were at 
Sydney University and the University 
of Newcastle. 

David met Amanda through teaching 
when she was Teacher in Charge 
of John Foley Special School in 
Muswellbrook. When appointed to the 
school, Amanda became a member of 
the local Quota Club as women were 
not permitted to be Rotary members 

projects and fundraisers for the 
Rotary Club of Rylstone-Kandos. 
They also manage the Australiana 
Gift Shop on behalf of their Club.  

D9660 District 
Governor Nominee 
2022-23: Neville 
Parsons  
Neville was born in 
Wauchope NSW and 
educated at Wauchope 
Primary and High 

Schools before attending Sydney 
University where he graduated in 
Economics and Law. Following his 
graduation in 1981 Neville worked as 
an employed Solicitor in Wauchope 
for 18 months prior to commencing 
employment with Hastings Credit 
Union Ltd (later known as Holiday 
Coast Credit Union Ltd) on 28 March 
1983, becoming General Manager on 
3 February 1988. Neville retired as 
CEO on 1 July 2019 the day that the 
Credit Union merged with Regional 
Australia Bank. Neville continues as 
a Director of Regional Australia Bank.

On 30 September 2019 Neville 
returned to his Legal career and 
became an owner Principal in the Law 
Practice Donovan Oates & Hannaford 
Port Macquarie.

Neville has extensive experience 
in strategic planning, corporate 
governance, management and 
financial accounting, credit union 
and community development, risk 
management as well as legal and 
compliance.

Neville is a Rotarian through 
membership of the Rotary Club of 
Wauchope, which he joined in October 
1981. Neville is the current Club 
Treasurer, having been President 

Introducing the G-Train again in 2017-2018. Prior terms as 
President were in 2011-2012, 2002-
2003 and 1984-1985 as well as 
holding most if not all the Club Officer 
positions throughout this period.  

In May - June 2001 Neville was 
selected as a Group Study Exchange 
Team leader and led a Team from 
D9650 to D5440 Northern Colorado, 
Wyoming & Western Nebraska in 
USA. This truly opened Neville’s eyes 
to the internationality of Rotary.

Since 2001, Neville has served 
Rotary in D9650 on many Committees 
including Finance Committee, 
Resolutions Committee, Management 
Committee, Membership Committee, 
Group Study Exchange Committee 
and as an Assistant Governor. 

Neville was District Governor for 
D9650 during the 2009-2010 Rotary 
and was supported by his then partner 
and now wife Patti Parsons who 
herself became a Rotarian in June 
2009. 

Currently Neville is the D9650 District 
Finance Committee Chairman and 
District Trainer.

Neville is a Board Member and 
Deputy Chairman of the Mid North 
Coast Local Health District as well as 
Chairman of that Board’s Finance & 
Performance Committee. 

Neville since February 2012 has 
been a Board member of NSW Life 
Education.

Neville is also a member of the Charles 
Sturt University Regional Advisory 
Committee for Port Macquarie 
Campus.

On 25 January 2015, Neville was 
honoured to be named Port Macquarie 
Hastings Council’s 2015 Citizen of the 
Year.

http://www.rotary9670.org.au
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D9670 Area 
Governor Zone A: 
Joy Adams
I have been a 
member of Mudgee 
Sunrise since 1999. 
Over the years have 

held various roles within the club & 
have just about finished my 3rd term 
as club president. 

Originally I joined  Rotary to be  able 
to support various programs within the 
Mudgee community which allowed 
me to give repay in an unobtrusive 
way the community support that 
was continually given to Mudgee 
Health Service when I was the facility 
manager for 13 years. But during 
this time I then started to appreciate 
the effect an organisation like Rotary 
had on the wider world & the need to 
continue to support various programs. 

Rotary History
•  Joined Rotary Club of Mudgee 
Sunrise in June 1999

D9670 Area 
Governor Zone B: 
Philip Gorton
I first joined Wallsend-
Maryland Rotary Club 
back in 2008 after 
going on a RAWCS 
Project Mando, in PNG. Subsequently 
I returned to PNG the next year to 
Gunn and Nondugl. Then back to 
Mando in all I have done 5 trips to 
PNG.

I was president of Wallsend-Maryland 
club in 2010-11 and again in 2013-
2014

As well as the club treasurer from 
2014 to 2019, International director 
and catering director. 

Also, I have been secretary for the 
district RAWCS committee from 2010 
to 2016.

I was Assistant Governor for Zone 5 
for 2015-2016 & 2016-2017.

I carried on to Zone 8 for 2017-2018 
& 2018-2019 

Whilst in this position, I have tried 
to encourage clubs to work together 

as some club have assets and other 
manpower, but working together they 
can all achieve a great deal and be of 
a great benefit to Rotary in general.  

Last year I was also part of the 2019 
conference committee. 

At present I am the eastern Clubs 
representative in the finance 
committee of the district, RAWCS 
district chairman / District Eastern 
Region representative and the district 
international Director.

On a personal note I am married to 
Ruth and we have 2 daughters. I was 
a retail butcher for 16 years before 
working for a mining company for 9 
years and have been a real estate 
agent for the past 18 years presently 
running our own office.  In this time. I 
have had to deal with multiple owners 
and tenant as well as vendor at the   
most stressful off times. I have had to 
adapt to different situation as well as 
to different culture and lifestyles.

I look forward to working with the 
clubs in Zone B and the District 
Governors as move forward towards 
our upcoming new District 9660.

•  Have held the following board 
positions: Secretary; Treasurer; 
International Director; Youth Director; 
Have been Club President 2006-07,  
2007-09 and 2019-current; Assistant 
Governor: 2011-12, 2012-13 & 2013-
14

Employment History
•  Worked as a Registered Nurse for 
40 years prior to retirement in 2018

•  Worked at Royal Newcastle & John 
Hunter Hospital for 16 years. During 
this time I commissioned the Cardio 
Thoracic Surgical Unit

•  Moved to Bingara in 1994 to take 
up the position of Health Service 
Manager for Bingara & Warialda 
Health Services. During this time, I 
relieved as District Director of Nursing 
for New England Area Health District

•  Moved to Mudgee in 1999 to take 
up the position of Health Service 
Manager of Mudgee Health Service. I 
then also started to manage Gulgong 
Health Service as well. I held this 

position for 13 years during relieving 
in both nursing & operational levels at 
district level.

•  In 2012  I took on the role of District 
Director of Nursing for Western NSW 
Health District.

•  In 2014 I took on my final position. 
General Manager for Western Sector 
Western NSW Local Health District. 
This role included overall operational 
& strategic management of 20 small 
rural health services in the north 
west of NSW. Including health 
services from Wellington to Cobar/ 
Bourke(excluding Dubbo Base), 
Gilgandra to Goodooga & Dunedoo to 
Baradine.

In my 40 years in health 30 of 
them were in various levels of 
health management including staff 
management, operational decision 
making & budget management in all 
roles. 

Introducing the Area Governors

D9670 Secretary: 
Glenda Kociszewski

I have had over 35 years administration 
experience, 6 years of teaching 
administration and over 5-year 
Human Resources experience having 
had the opportunity to work in a range 
of positions such as; receptionist, 
telephonist, administration assistant, 
personal assistant, and human 
resources administration officer in 
a variety of industries including the 
insurance, recruitment, primary and 
manufacturing industries, government 
departments, and not for profit 
organisations.

I was employed as an Office 
Administration trainer/facilitator in 
TAFE. In this role I taught numerous 
students at all levels of learning the 
skills business administration from 
certificate II to Diploma Level.

After finishing my teaching, I decided 
to start my own business as and 
Administration Consultant helping 
small businesses control their 
buisness administration. During this 
time is joined the local Business 
Chamber and assisted them with the 
monthly function organisation.

I recently closed this business 
down and am not the Closedown 
Administration Assistant at ARTC 
averaging 2-3 day per month.  A great 
step to retirement.

My volunteering and sporting life has 
also been busy. When our girls were 
young, I held a number of positions 
in the local Little Athletics club as 
well as becoming a coach. I was also 
a coach with the local Netball Clubs 
and have held positions in a number 
of Associations such as Junior 
President, Coaching Coordinator and 

Representative Coach. I also assisted 
our local community set up what is 
now a thriving Netball club. I retired 
from the sport about 7 years ago.

I have set up a mentoring program for 
admin professionals, also asked to 
be a mentor for women coming out of 
a DV relationship and have assisted 
with mentoring high school students.

I am a member of the Rotary Club of 
Warners Bay for the past 3 years and 
enjoy the fact that I am able to once 
again give back to my community. 

http://www.rotary9670.org.au
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D9670 Area 
Governor Zone D: 
Craig Henningham
Significant 
Vocational 
Experience:
•  TAFE Sydney 
Institute Ultimo: 
2001-2009 Head Teacher Binding 
& Finishing; 1987-2001 Teacher 
Binding & Finishing  

Other Vocational Service:
•  TAFE Sydney Institute 2008: 
Highly Commended for outstanding 
contribution to TAFE Sydney Institute  
Occupational Health & Safety 
Committee

•  NSW Vocational Training Tribunal 
& Vocational Training Appeal Panel 
Appointed Member 2001-2010

•  Australasian Association of Printing 
Teachers – Past National President; 
Past President NSW; Life Member

Rotary Experience:
•  Rotary Club of Warners Bay: 
Member since 2015; President 
2016/17, 2017/18; Youth Director 
(Current); RLI Facilitator (Current)

•  Paul Harris Fellow 2018

Past Memberships:
•  Uniting Church of Australia: Church 
Council Member; Youth & Family 
Team Leader

•  Blaxland Apex Club: Past 
President; District Youth Activities 
Chair; District Apexian of the Year 
1984

Additional to the vocational experience, 
I spent a few years teaching SRE at 
two local high schools (Cardiff and 
Glendale) although my employer was 
Cardiff Christian Education Board. I 
now work a few days a fortnight as a 
school general assistant.

D9670 Area 
Governor-Elect 
Zone D: Pam Dean-
Jones
Rotary Experience:
•  Group Study 
Exchange 1989.  
Member of the first 

team of women to travel from District 
9670, to south west UK, with Bruce 
and Bet Bensley.

•  Member of the Rotary Club of 
Toronto Sunrise for 10 years

•  Club leadership experience – Club 
Secretary 3 years, Club President 1 
year, Board Member 5 years

•  Paddlefest and Winterfest 
committee member and coordinator 
for 12 years.  Paddlefest was the 
major fundraising event for our club 
during this period. 

•  Paul Harris Fellow 2017.

•  Rotary District Conference 2020, 
committee member responsible for 
speaker coordination

•  Assistant Governor (shared with 
Earl Heckman) 2019-2020

Professional and Community 
leadership experience:
Employment: Principal Consultant, 
Communities and Landscapes, and 
Associate; Umwelt Environmental 
and Social Consultants.  Formal 
qualifications: BA (Hons 1), Diploma 
in Social Science (Cultural Heritage).

I have worked at Umwelt for 21 
years and am a member of our team 
providing strategic environmental 
services and advice.

With specialist skills in natural 
resources, cultural heritage and 
coastal zone management, I work on 
projects that have helped to shape 
the environmental management 

framework for NSW and the Hunter 
region. These include the NSW 
Coastal Management Manual; 
Lake Macquarie Aboriginal Cultural 
Heritage Strategy; Coastal Zone 
Management Plans for Wyong, Lake 
Macquarie, Eurobodalla, Shoalhaven 
and Port Stephens; coastal zone 
climate change adaptation plans 
and rehabilitation plans for wetlands 
of international significance.  I am 
currently a member of the NSW 
Coastal Council, which provides 
high level Ministerial advice on the 
management of the coastal zone in 
NSW.

I have been a member of the 
Committee of the Hunter Environment 
Institute for more than fifteen years, 
including three years as Chairperson.  

D9670 Area 
Governor Zone C: 
Christine Walmsley
Rotary Experience:
•  Joined Rotary 

in 2003  •  Club roles: President, 
Club Service Director, Secretary 
and Community Service 
Director  •  District roles: RYLA 
Secretary – 3 years, Assistant 
Governor (2013-16), District Training 
Team (2014), RLI facilitator, Training 
Team Chair (2015-19), District 
Conference Chair (2018-19), District 
Management Team – Central Ward 
(2019-20).  •  Selected by the District 
G Train, as nominee for D9670/
D9650 Transition Team   •  Paul 

Harris + 3 (1 club, 2 District, 1 Peers) 

Professional Roles: Forty years 
teaching experience - 17 years as a 
Primary Principal

Community Roles: Volunteer 
mentor for Year 10 students  - 
‘Plan It Youth Mentoring’ at 2 High 
Schools  •  Volunteer at Maitland 
Regional Art Gallery  •  Awarded a City 
of Maitland Service Award in 2018.

Skills: •  Communication: Proven 
in professional capacity and every 
position offered / selected in 
Rotary  •  Decision Making: Required 
and confidently demonstrated in 
dealing with students, parents, Rotary 
groups, Clubs and individuals and 

community members in club activities 
(sponsorship) and Conference 
management    •  Leadership and 
Influencing: A skill utillised daily 
within the education environment, 
further demonstrated in Rotary roles. 
Identified as being the prime reason 
for being asked to the challenging 
Conference Chair role.   •  Change 
Management: Demonstrated in 
evolution of teaching needs dependent 
on school size, demographics and 
socio-economic factors. Necessary in 
the evolving training and leadership 
roles held in Rotary.  •  Integrity: 
Trust has been placed in me by 
peers in selection for the District 
Management Team and as a nominee 

by the District 9670 ‘G Train’, for the 
District Transition Team  •  Maximising 
Performance / Conflict Resolution: 
A skillset necessary as a School 
Principal to ensure students, staff, 
parents and the local community 
achieved desired outcomes. 
Demonstrated diversely as a Rotary 
President and in various District roles 
highlighted previously.   •  Planning 
and Organising Work Management: 
Demonstrated daily in the educational 
management and organisation of 
schools with a million plus yearly 
budget to ensure optimal learning 
opportunities for all. Established 
and implemented curriculums 
for various Rotary training days 

and seminars.  •  Teamwork / 
collaboration: Demonstrated 
through my career with the position 
of Principal; shown in Rotary via 
continued selection and confidence 
by every D9670 District Governor 
for over 10 years.   •  Rotary based 
Professional Knowledge: Intensive 
Club experience and knowledge, 
supported with skills and experience 
as Assistant Governor. Additional 
points learned from Leadership 
Training, Conference Chair with direct 
communciaiton for 3 years with the 
District Governor and Treasurer. 
Further District adminstration skills 
will be afforded through the District 
Manangement Team process.

http://www.rotary9670.org.au
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PDG Gary Foster, District 
Governor 2000-01
Gary was the only son of Howard and 
Lucinda Foster and brother to Judith 
and Helen. He grew up in Lambton 
and began his working life at the age 
of 14. He had a love of sports such 
as cricket, rugby union, rugby league 
and golf.

Gary and Maree were married in 
1963, had three children and were 
blessed with eight grandchildren. The 
family moved to Paterson in 1976.  

Gary’s accomplishments were plenty. 
He worked in the steel  industry 
for many years and in 1978, he 
and Maree started their own family 
business, Hunter Valley Steel, and 
it is still a family business. He also 
enjoyed working around the farm.

Within the local Paterson area, Gary 
was a leader for the Cubs and Scouts 
and enjoyed teaching them outdoor 
skills. 

Gary was involved with Rotary for 
over 30 years. He was a member of 

ValeSeventh Area of Focus for The Rotary Foundation
the YEP Committee 
and many other 
District Committees; 
helped to charter new 
Rotary Clubs in the 
Hunter Valley; and 
worked tirelessly on 
local Club fundraising 
efforts. He became District Governor 
in 2000-01.  He was a member of 
Paterson and Rutherford-Telarah 
Rotary Clubs.

Gary loved people – connecting with 
family, friends, work colleagues, 
fellow Rotary members, and always 
put others before himself. His 
honesty, reliability, consistent effort, 
determination, loyalty and friendly 
nature earned him the greatest 
respect. Nothing gave him more 
pleasure than to make others happy.

Gary’s life was meaningful – he never 
did anything by halves. For his heart, 
his values, and the wonderful man that 
he was, will forever be remembered.

Edited from Gary’s memorial tribute

The Rotary Foundation Trustees and 
Rotary International Board of Directors 
have both unanimously approved adding 
a new area of focus: supporting the 
environment.
More than $18 million in Foundation 
global grant funding has been allocated to 
environment-related projects over the past 
five years. Creating a distinct area of focus 
to support the environment will give Rotary 
members even more ways to bring about 
positive change in the world and increase 
our impact.

Supporting the environment becomes 
Rotary’s seventh area of focus, which are 
categories of service activities supported 
by global grants. It joins peacebuilding and 
conflict prevention; disease prevention and 
treatment; water, sanitation, and hygiene; 
maternal and child health; basic education 
and literacy; and community economic 
development.

Grant applications for projects will be 
accepted beginning on 1 July 2021. Gifts 
and commitments from Rotarians and 
others will be sought to provide global grant 
support for the new area of focus.

Registrations Open Soon

http://www.rotary9670.org.au
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